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Marine Notice No. 02 of 2015 
This Marine Notice Supersedes Marine Notice No. 21 of 2014 

 
Notice to all Shipowners, Fishing Vessel Owners, Agents, Shipmasters, Skippers, Fishermen, 

Yachtsmen and Seafarers 
 

 

 

 

 
Further to Marine Notice No. 21 of 2014, The Department of Transport, Tourism and Sport 

has been advised that construction works have been extended at North Harbour, Cape 

Clear Island, Co. Cork. The works are taking place at the mouth of the harbour (Co-

ordinates 51 26.5’ North, 009 30.22’ West).  See attached drawing at the Annex. 

 

The works involve the construction of a slipway; replacement of the Bull's Nose structure 

incorporating a storm gate and an extension to the end of Duffy's Pier; excavation, dredging 

and reclamation works including the construction of an armoured embankment at the 

seaward side of the new Bull's Nose structure. 

 

For safety reasons, mariners are requested to proceed slowly and with caution in the 

approach to the entrance to North Harbour and to give the works a wide berth. Wave-wash 

from vessels should be avoided. Divers will be deployed throughout the underwater works.  

 

North Harbour will remain operational throughout the works, which are expected to be on-

going until the end of 2015. 

 

For further information, contact the Marine Engineering Division (Department of Agriculture, 

Food & the Marine) Tel: + 353 (0)66 7149340. 

 
Marine Notice No. 21 of 2014 is hereby withdrawn. 
 
Irish Maritime Administration, 

Department of Transport, Tourism and Sport, 

Leeson Lane, Dublin 2, Ireland. 

 

 

07/01/2015 

 

Encl.:  Annex 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction Works at North Harbour,  
Cape Clear Island, Co. Cork 

 

For any technical assistance in relation to this Marine Notice, please contact: 

The Marine Survey Office, Leeson Lane, Dublin 2, tel: +353-(0)1-678 3400.   

For general enquiries, please contact the Maritime Safety Policy Division, tel: +353-(0)1-678 3418. 
Written enquiries concerning Marine Notices should be addressed to:  

Maritime Safety Policy Division, Dept. of Transport, Tourism and Sport, Leeson Lane, Dublin 2, Ireland.  

email: marinenotices@dttas.ie or visit us at: www.dttas.ie  

 

http://www.dttas.ie/index.aspx
http://www.dttas.ie/
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Annex to Marine Notice No. 01 of 2015 

 

 


